Minutes of the Roos Parish Council meeting held in the

Memorial Institute Roos on Monday 14th October 2024  

Present: Cllrs D Winter (Chair), A Billany, A Dodson, M Maltas, G Massey,

and B West.

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs T Cook, B Nisbet and B Smales. 
1. Consideration of Councillor’s declaration of interests
There were no changes declared by members to the register of interests.

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 9th September 2024
These were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.

Matters arising from the minutes
3. Highway issues
The Clerk reported that he had arranged for Lianne Darbinson of ERYC to attend the next meeting at 7pm to discuss the possibility of reducing the speed limit in Southfield Lane Tunstall.

It was reported that the Commmunity Payback team had completed the siding out of the footpath of overgrown vegetation from the bus shelter to the church in Tunstall.

A reply from ERYC confirmed that the two properties on Main Street which had overgrown hedges affecting users of the footpath had been written to requesting them to cut back the offending foliage and a further reply from ERYC stated that the Council's request for appropriate signage on Roston Road advising motorists that the road is single track with passing places would probably be refused as these cannot be provided across the large rural highway network but would be reconsidered closer to the end of the financial year when a review of any available funding was to hand. 

The Treasurer confirmed that he had contacted Yorkshire Ambulance Service with regard to competitive pricing of defibrillator batteries and was assured that with the discount received this was very competitive and would ensure that competitive prices are sought in future moving forward.  

4. Public session
As no members of the public were  member of the public were in attendance the above session did not take place.   
5. Correspondence
The Clerk reported that he had received notification from ERYC that following its recent five yearly review of proposed polling districts and stations that it was proposed that no changes would take place in the parish on both these subjects.    

6. Planning
Decision - Fell 1 no. Willow tree and 2 no. Cherry trees in the Conservation Area at Elm Farm Rectory Road Roos

It was reported that ERYC had approved the above application.

7. East Riding Local Plan update modification consultation

The Clerk reported receipt of a reply from ERYC upon which the Council sought clarity on the mapping relevant to future caravan development within the Plan which confirmed that the update provides policy framework for considering applications for caravan developments in the Coastal Change Management Area which seeks to restrict permanent buildings but allows for temporary uses and roll back referred to in the Policies Map.

Following the above report and the proposals outlined in the previous communication from ERYC at the last meeting it was agreed to accept the modifications to the Plan.  

8. Treasurer’s report
The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following accounts:- 

C Woodward - purchase of wallflowers for The Pinfold - £6.98

B Lee - salary/expenses for three months - £1137.50

Cllr Dodson reported that the cheque approved for payment at the last meeting on deposit had not been credited to the account and it would appear that it had been misplaced or lost. It was agreed that the bank be contacted to cancel the cheque and to reissue a new cheque for the same amount.   

9. Any other business
It was reported that the Clerk's submission of a bid for funding towards the cost of a new notice board to the Burton Pidsea Wind Farm Fund had been successful in that the Panel had approved a 90% payment of £1,512.00 towards its cost and it was agreed that the outstanding amount of £168.00 be funded by the Council and that the manufacturer/installer of the unit be requested to proceed with the supply of the new notice board. 
It was reported that the annual poppy display would soon be evident in Roos leading up to Remembrance Day and that it was intended to erect and decorate the kindly donated Christmas tree on the 24th November. 
It was agreed to note with thanks the ongoing maintenance and upkeep of The Pinfold by Mr and Mrs Woodward since the site was improved a number of years ago.  
It was reported that a damaged locking mechanism on the recently installed litter bin in main Street had been referred to ERYC for attention.

Next meeting
The next meeting to be held in the Memorial Institute on Monday 11th November 2024 commencing at 7.00pm unless previously advised to accommodate the meeting with ERYC's representative.

.

